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REPORT OF COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND
BUDGETARY AFFAIRS ON THE CLOSURE OF THE AMERICAS MAGAZINE
As Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP), I am pleased to submit the following report to the Permanent Council on the subject of the closure of the Americas Magazine.

As the delegations will be aware, at the Permanent Council's regular meeting of December 9, 2011, the Council instructed the CAAP to "review the matter of the closure of the Americas Magazine."

In keeping with the above mandate, at the meeting of the CAAP on August 21, 2012, the Secretariat listed the following factors regarding the financial position of the magazine: 
· Steady decline of subscription revenue;
· Regular Fund support decreased sharply in 2010 due to reductions in the Regular Fund budget;
· Beginning in 2010, operating expenditures exceeded subscription revenue;
· By the end of 2011, the subscription revenue reserve fund was exhausted;
· Due to reduction of Regular Fund budget of the Secretariat External Relations in 2012, the administration decided to suspend publication;
· Unless new specific funds are made available to continue publication, in the fourth quarter of 2012 the administration will notify subscribers of the closing of the magazine and refund outstanding subscription balances;

Subsequently, at its meeting on September 18, 2012, after listening to the opinions of the delegations, the CAAP concluded that this item is not budgeted for in Chapter VIII (Secretariat for External Relations) has no General Assembly mandate, and that the establishment and operation of the Americas Magazine was and remains the responsibility of the General Secretariat. 
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